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October 14, 2014 
 
Chairwoman Mary Nichols and Board Members 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 “I” Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Re: 2014 Amendments to the Zero Emission Vehicle (ZEV) Regulation 
 
Dear Chairwoman Nichols and Board Members, 
 
CALSTART appreciates the opportunity to provide initial reactions to the proposed 
amendments to the Zero Emission Vehicle (ZEV) regulation that you will consider at the 
October 2014 Board Meeting. We want to provide some brief thoughts on the role of 
incentives as they relate to timelines and requirements. We understand there are 
ongoing discussions on this topic with industry and other stakeholders, so we will keep 
our comments brief and high-level in nature. We do not have significant comments on 
the pooling provisions or definitional changes at this time. 
 
The ZEV regulation has been invaluable in accelerating the development and deployment 
of zero- and near-zero emission technologies for light duty vehicles. This program, and 
others like it, will continue to play an important role in accelerating innovation and 
market transformation. All of the manufacturers in this space are making progress on 
innovative zero-zero emission technologies, due in part to the ZEV regulation.  
 
Given the importance of this program and the need for regulatory certainty, we 
recommend very careful consideration of changes that have the effect of reducing or 
delaying the requirements. We recognize that the regulatory process requires a delicate 
balancing act and that changes are sometimes warranted. In this case, we think it is 
important as part to take a holistic view of all of the state’s overlapping programs and 
goals for zero emission vehicles.  
 
The Intermediate Volume Manufacturers (IVMs) have listed several factors that could 
create create additional compliance challenges. As the Board considers how best to 
balance these concerns with the goals of the state, we recommend looking at what can 
be done with incentives to help the IVMs sell vehicles. The ongoing availability of Clean 
Vehicle Rebate Project funding is important but may not be sufficient. We also believe 
that additional “green stickers” could help these manufacturers sell TZEVs in California. 
We therefore recommend asking the legislature to authorize 10,000 additional green 
HOV lane stickers, reserved for the IVMs.  
 
CALSTART looks forward to continued engagement on zero- and near-zero emission 
transportation programs in California, including both strong regulations and meaningful, 
targeted incentives.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Jamie Hall 
Policy Director 


